
Rice Lake Reappropriation Request for Utility Project  

Amending Laws 2014, Chapter 294, Article 1, Section 22, Subdivision 5 

 Rice Lake received $1,168,000 in State Appropriations in 2014 to design and construct a replacement water main on 

East Calvary Road. Fortunately, the project came in under budget, so we are requesting a reappropriation of the 

remaining funds for an additional utility project. This project is a water main extension on Martin Road to Howard 

Gnesen Road which would accomplish the following: 

• Complete the loop for two dead-end lines, thus allowing the City to flush the lines to maintain clean water for 

our residents. 

• City Fire Hall is located at end of waterline and the extension would provide increased and more reliable water 

pressure to fill our fire trucks that are used to serve and protect the remainder of the City not served by City 

water. 

• Large parcel on southeast side belongs to Calvary Cemetery and is primarily wetlands so future development in 

this area is limited. 

• Approximate extension 3,400 feet connecting Hydrant 47 to Hydrant 11 

 

The remaining funds would not be enough to complete the full loop but should allow us to extend the water main on 

Martin Road to the intersection of Howard Gnesen Road, getting us 1,200 feet closer to our goal. 


